
Broadcast Message: SEVP to Mail Notices to OPT Students Without Employer 

Information  

To: DSOs and PDSOs at SEVP-certified schools 

Date: Aug. 28, 2020 

Number: 2008-03 

General Information 

Nonimmigrant students and designated school officials (DSOs) must remember to report 

employer information related to Optional Practical Training (OPT) in the Student and Exchange 

Visitor Information System (SEVIS). Without this information, students could be viewed as 

having failed to obtain employment and potentially be considered out of status for exceeding 

permissible periods of unemployment while participating in OPT. 

The Student and Exchange Visitor Program (SEVP) is conducting a review of SEVIS records for 

OPT participants and is mailing notices directly to students who have not reported employer 

information and have exceeded 90 days of unemployment. The notice informs students of their 

lack of employer/employment information and provides an opportunity for them to update their 

records either through their DSO or directly through the SEVP Portal. If the student’s SEVIS 

record is not updated, SEVP will set the record to “terminated” to reflect the lack of employer 

information and the potential that the student may have violated their status either by failing to 

timely report OPT employment or by exceeding the permissible period of unemployment while 

on OPT. 

For additional information, please reference the attached notice, “Failure to Report Employment 

While on Optional Practical Training,” that SEVP will mail to students. 

DSOs or students with questions about this notice should contact the SEVP Response Center via 

email at SEVP@ice.dhs.gov or by telephone at (703) 603-3400 or (800) 892-4829. Additional 

information about how to report student employer information is available on Study in the States 

in both the SEVIS Help Hub and SEVP Portal Help section. DSOs may also contact their local 

SEVP field representative with any questions. 

Comments 

To comment on this Broadcast Message, please email SEVP@ice.dhs.gov with “Broadcast 

Message 2008-03 – Comment” entered in the Subject line. 

Disclaimer 

This Broadcast Message is not a substitute for applicable legal requirements, nor is it itself a rule 

or a final action by SEVP. It is not intended to, does not, and may not be relied upon to create 

any right or benefit, substantive or procedural, enforceable at law by any party in any 

administrative, civil or criminal matter. 
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https://studyinthestates.dhs.gov/sevp-portal-help
file:///C:/Users/MDuffy1/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/Y02Q8E61/SEVP@ice.dhs.gov
https://studyinthestates.dhs.gov/
https://studyinthestates.dhs.gov/sevis-help-hub/student-records/fm-student-employment/f-1-add-edit-delete-optional-practical-training-opt-employer
https://studyinthestates.dhs.gov/sevp-portal-help/maintain-information/opt-student-reporting-requirements
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https://twitter.com/StudyinStates
https://www.linkedin.com/company/student-and-exchange-visitor-program?trk=biz-companies-cym
https://www.facebook.com/StudyintheStates
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Js9QXKTlMUs



